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Â Â ÂIs the Apache
Software Foundation
Too Big? At last
month’s OpenStack
Summit in Europe
(more on that
coming), a number of
speakers discussed
the size of the
Apache Software
Foundation, with a
few raising questions
about the group’s
very size. There’s no
question that the ASF
is large. The group
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has over 3,000
members, more than
1,000 people have
signed its contributor
license agreement,
and it has been
associated with 33
incubators, including
Ubuntu’s cloud-
focused One. But are
there benefits to
being so large, or
disadvantages to
being the largest
open source
organization? Adrian
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Bunk, a senior
system engineer and
cloud architect at CA
Technologies, said
it’s important for the
ASF to exist as a
nonprofit. “What’s
important to me is
that we have that
nonprofit model, so
that any donation we
take can be used as a
crowd-sourced
donation,” Bunk said.
“I don’t want to have
a bunch of rich
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people fund all of this
stuff.” Bunk didn’t
really elaborate on
what he meant when
he said that cloud
architects at CA have
to receive special
treatment from the
Apache community,
but the comments
certainly suggest that
CA is not one of the
group’s biggest users
and users generally
need to contribute in
other ways to get a
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level of attention.
The other concern
about the ASF’s size
is that it gives the
group a way to
control its own
destiny, said one of
the ASF’s directors,
Shashank Marik. The
Apache position on
the subject is simple:
the Apache Software
Foundation does not
seek to maintain
control over its
community. “You
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don’t want it to be so
large as to become a
self-perpetuating
entity with no one
inside
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